
  

 PRESPRESS  

 

Dear Members and Friends, 

 

It is that time of year in Texas when it is just downright HOT! Walking outside to do even the smallest chore is an ordeal 
because of the heat. Our air conditioners strain to capacity to drive out the hot air and we try to do as many activities as 
possible indoors. Many things rise along with the temperatures. Our electric bills are at their annual peak. Parents’ 
responsibilities soar as we get the kids back to class. One study told about another thing that rises when it gets hot... Our 
tempers! When the heat becomes oppressive, it seems to affect every corner of our lives. 
 

How can we stay cool even in the heat? Perhaps you think I am talking about the traditional things like staying indoors and 
drinking fluids. These may be good suggestions, but I am referring to our spiritual lives. Difficult times can put a strain on our 
family and church relationships. The Bible actually does, I believe, give us some good advice on staying cool. Here is a 
sample of what I mean: 
 

1.  Love your enemies: “Yes, brother, let me benefit from you in the Lord; refresh my heart in Christ.” - Philemon 1:20. Paul 
is writing to Philemon concerning a slave who has wronged him. He says that seeing forgiveness will bring about a refreshing 
of his heart. Likewise, when we choose to forgive others for Christ’s sake, it is like giving a cool drink to our thirsty souls. We 
become like Christ. We are refreshed. 
 

2.  Fellowship: “For they have refreshed my spirit and yours.” - 1 Cor. 16:18. Here, Paul speaks of the coming of Christian 
friends in his hour of need. As they came together in Christ, their spirits were refreshed, made cool and clean. Over the 
Summer months, do not neglect the resource of fellowship with other Christians. We experience God as we lift up each 
other in Christ. (See also 2 Timothy 2:15.) 
 

3.  Make a spiritual retreat a part of your plans: In Peter’s sermon in Acts 3:19 he gives these words: “Repent, therefore, and 
return, that your sins may be wiped away, in order that times of refreshing may come from the presence of the Lord.” The 
connection is clear. True refreshment in our lives can only come through the presence of the Lord. When we truly encounter 
God, we often find a need to change. God stands ready to forgive our sins, wipe the slate clean, and refresh us. Have you 
consciously set aside time to be with God? How about the refreshment that comes from a retreat? Or, perhaps you would 
like to attend a Pilgrimage or Walk to Emmaus. *For more information on these, call me or see the church office. 
 

4.  Remember the Sabbath principle (Exodus 20:8-11):  Sundays, the Lord’s Days, are special days to Christians. As we keep 
them holy by rest and worship, we invite the blessing of God. No matter how hot it gets, this refreshment is always in order. 
Maximize your life by worshiping this week. See you Sunday! 
 

My precious family in the Lord, Keep Cool! 
 
 
 
Kevin 

From The Pastor... 

 
1215 Campbell Rd. · Houston, TX 77055  

713-464-7659 

“But seek first His kingdom and His righteousness; and all these things shall be added to you.” Matthew 6:33  

September 2019 
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...at a Glance 

PW UNWIND is *TUESDAY*  9/3  at 6:00 p.m. @ Polonia Restaurant 

First PW Moderator Training is  9/4  at 9:30 a.m. in the Conf. Room 

First PW Board Meeting is  9/4  at 10:15 a.m. in the Conf. Room 

First PW Circle is  9/11 at 9:30 a.m. w/Salad Luncheon (*If able, bring salad to share!) 

HAPPY HANDS meets on 9/25 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conf. Room 

PW DIRECTORIES are always available in the Church Office. 

SBPC Women this Month: 

A holiday will not get in the way of our monthly Unwind 
gathering! Join us at Polonia Restaurant located at 1780 
Blalock Road, 77080(http://www.poloniarestaurant.com/)! 
Polonia serves “ a variety of Traditional and Authentic Polish 
Cuisine” in the heart of Spring Branch and is closed on 
Mondays. Therefore, we’re taking this opportunity to gather 
there on the first Tuesday of this month for friendship, 
fellowship, and food. Get there early to visit their Polish Food 
Store right next door! We will go back to the first Monday of 
the month on October 7th.  
 
Let Denise know you are planning to join us by email
(dwilborn55@gmail.com) — See you at 6:00 for dinner!  

The 2019 Presbyterian Women’s Welcoming Picnic Was a Wild Success!  

Thanks to Barbara Tremble for organizing and coordinating the event. We had an informative speaker – Kristin Campbell, and 

around 60 guests came for picnic lunch and to bid on silent auction baskets and benefit drawings! A total of $2,672 was made for 

The PW/PM Scholarship/Mission Fund — Special thanks to Carol Davis for organizing that part! Thanks to Kay Craig and Betty 

Magnussen for the yummy Ice cream Bar! Our lovely picnic themed centerpieces were provided by Jan Fitts, Doris Wright, Anne 

Johnson, Lu Taylor, Sarah Dikeman, Barbara Tremble, Emily & Laurie Mitchell, Sally Ramsey, and Patti Nanney! Another big 

thanks to all who set up on Friday, helped take down on Sunday, and/or provided the food for the silent auction baskets & items 

for the benefit drawing, and were greeters/cashiers: Jeannie Stockton, Will Stockton, Jeannie’s sister Kay, Don & Ron Tremble, 

Ethan Mitchell, Matt & Neal Dikeman, Mike Wright, Marguerite Priest, Jacquie Ballesteros, Susan Heitshusen, Lin Sabala, Linda 

Crawford, and Lynn Vyles! Thank you to everyone for a wonderful, fun 2019 Welcoming Picnic!  

http://www.poloniarestaurant.com/
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Bible Study Using Zoom 
Starts in September! 

 

Love Carved in Stone:  A Fresh Look at the 
Ten Commandments by Rev. Eugenia 
Gamble, will be the Bible study for 
Presbyterian Women who meet at church 
and for any SBPC woman who would like 
to participate using Zoom software on her 
computer.   
 

If you work during the day or just want to 
be in an evening Bible study, this one is for 
you! We meet at 8 p.m. once a month 
(usually on Tuesdays but the dates are 
decided by the group from month to 
month). Using Zoom technology, we can 
“see and hear” each other in our 
discussion on each of the nine lessons.  
Learn the ten Words that are about who 
God is and who we are called on to be in 
relationship with God.— Did you know 
that the word “commandment” does not 
even appear in the Bible!?  
 

If you are interested in joining this study, 
the books are available in the church office 
and are $10 each! Contact Carol Davis at 
caroldavis@entouch.net to join a Circle 
Meeting (dates on the SBPC Church 
Calendar), or Carol is also available to 
work individually with anyone needing 
help or wanting instruction on how to join 
a Zoom meeting---it’s super easy! 

The PW Bible Study Overview on August 17th was 

a wonderful look into the Horizon’s Ten 

Commandments Bible Study for this year. Kudos 

to Patti Nanney for organizing this and leading this! 

She participated along with Carol Davis at several 

around the presbytery... Thanks to Carol Davis and 

Jeannie Stockton for assisting in the morning with 

coffee, food, and juices! We hosted about 40 ladies 

from throughout the Presbytery, and a video of it 

should be available on YouTube soon! 

mailto:caroldavis@entouch.net
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The Gathering Place 
 

A Hawaiian Beach Party… 
 

In August, The Gathering Place (TGP) celebrated 
a Hawaiian Beach Party! Decked out in colorful 
shirts, hats, and leis, we danced to coastal music, 
and then made beautiful hanging memory/art 
pieces from lovely shells, sand, and other seaside 
gear and décor! After arts & crafts we played 
games with the beach ball and finished off the 
morning yummy hot dogs and tropical punch! It 
was one of our most fun days ever. 
 
Next month on September 16th, we’ll Voyage to 
the High Seas! Wear your captain’s hat and navy 
peacoat and join us for even more oceanic fun 
and games! 
 
More volunteers are always needed. If you can 
spare one Monday of the month (third Monday) 
from 10 AM to 1 PM, we would love for you to 
join us. It is a fun and rewarding experience!  
 

Sep. 19th is our 2020 TGP Planning Meeting! 
Come help us choose our next great party ideas 
and pick out themes! Fun is what it’s all about! 
 
The Gathering Place is an ecumenical partnership 
with CarePartners® which provides memory 
care activities, lunch, and a respite for caregivers 
of people with dementia. For more information, 
please snag a brochure from the pews in the 
Sanctuary or the main Church Office.  
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SBPC Hot Meals on Weekends – The 4th Saturday of each month we look for 

individuals to deliver meals to shut-ins. We have 2 routes with about 14 people on 

each route, so we usually need a total of 4 volunteers each month. Please contact 

Lu Taylor if you are interested in volunteering to deliver meals one month! 

Donate Fabric & Yarn to Happy Hands 
If you are spring cleaning and sorting through drawers and closets, look for 
extra fabric and yarn to donate to our Happy Hands group! We make heart 

shaped pillows, lap blankets, baby caps, and scarves to give to hospital  
patients, and can use any washable fabric or yarn. This past year our group 

made 859 items that were given away to 859 people! Next one is 9/25 @ 9:30 am! 
To make a donation: Contact Doris Wright at doriswright66@gmail.com 

Get Involved at SBPC... 

Birthday Help Wanted! 
Fellowship ministry has sponsored our monthly birthday celebrations for 
a year now. Many of you have thanked us each month for the fellowship 
and hospitality opportunities, as we celebrate together our members’ 
birthday months. If you would like to help with a month, you are invited 
and encouraged to do so by providing the light snacks, helping with set 
up, or helping with clean up. Let Denise Wilborn know what month you 
would like to help and how you would like to do so by email: 
dwilborn55@gmail.com.  

 

Help say THANK YOU to Volunteers! 

SBPC is hosting the Mission of Yahweh’s 2019 
Volunteer Appreciation Celebration on 9/24, and we 
need volunteers to help fill a few key roles leading 
up to and during the dinner: 

 

 Tables set up for approx. 150 guests 
on Sep. 22nd   

 

 Helpers at the Dinner: 
 Greeters (2) 
 Registration (2) 
 Parking (2) 
 Servers (10) 
 

 Cleanup after (as many as possible!) 

mailto:doriswright66@gmail.com
mailto:dwilborn55@gmail.com
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Wednesday Night Suppers Return for Food and Fellowship! 
Join old friends and perhaps meet new ones at these upcoming dinners... 

 

Wednesday, Sept. 4 — FRIED CHICKEN! 

Wednesday, Sept. 11 — HAMBURGERS! *Special Academy Family Night!  

Wednesday, Sept. 18 — PASTA! *Pat Clark Book Signing 

Wednesday, Sept. 25 — TACO CASSEROLE! 

This Month at SBPC... 

 

Christian Education Celebration — Sept. 8th 

 

On Sunday, September 8th teachers and educators in our congregation will 
be recognized during our 10:50 a.m. worship service. Whether you lead a 
class on Saturday or Sunday or in the middle of the week; whether you are 
an Academy teacher or a classroom teacher; whether you serve alongside 
children, youth, or adults we want to honor the vital work you do. We will 
also celebrate the multiple Faith Development offerings and resources at 
Spring Branch Presbyterian Church for you to explore and engage in. How 
will you be involved in Faith Development this coming year ? 
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 A Note from the Fairbees Square Dancing Club... 
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Hello, Spring Branch Presbyterian Church! 
  

My name is Sebastian and, with my wife Carol & our two kids Eloisa and Daniel, we would like to 
thank you for opening your home to us. We are pastors for CENTI Church, and after 11 years of 

pastoring overseas we are back in America, church-planting here in the wonderful city of Houston. 
We are primarily working with the Spanish speaking community and hope to bring the amazing 

message of the gospel of Jesus to this community.  
 
SBPC has allowed us to use the Fellowship Hall to have our weekly worship services every Saturday 

from 6-8pm. If you know of anyone who speaks Spanish and is seeking a church to know more 
about Jesus in their native language, we would love for you to let them know about us.  

 
We hope that SBPC and CENTI Church can work together to extend the kingdom of God on earth.  

 
My family and I are here to serve you with love and willingness.  
 

Many Blessings! 
 

Rev. Sebastian Lopez  
Pastor for CENTI Church in Texas 
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Happy Anniversary! 
Jennifer & David Fuller    9/1 

Laurie & Gary Mitchell    9/2 

Ludovic Massamba & Edda Chirwa  9/15 

Stephen & Bunnie Lezon   9/22 

 

September Birthday Celebration! 

Join members and friends in the breezeway on Sunday, 

September 8th as we celebrate this month’s birthday folks.  

Immediately after worship enjoy a snack, engage in a 

conversation, meet someone new as we take time to 

recognize our September birthdays. 

Kaylee Ann Earnest 9/1 
Mike Wright 9/1 
Donal McRoberts 9/4 
Colleen Lanan Rust 9/4 
Lisa Merritt 9/7 
Garth Heitshusen 9/12 
Sara Lanan 9/12 
Carol Davis 9/13 
Liam Rust 9/13 
Lindsey Rene Craig 9/15 
Katie Fairchild 9/15 
Ruden Vakiari 9/15 

Kamden Cole Walters 9/15 
Del Kennedy 9/16 
Dylan Mancilla 9/17 
Daphne Holder 9/18 
Joseph Vaden 9/18 
Steve Blair 9/19 
Warren Ballesteros 9/20 
Frances Millar 9/22 
Grace Daley 9/24 
Jake Miller 9/26 
Sarah Dikeman 9/30 
Ron Fake 9/30 
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*IMPORTANT PRESPRESS & BULLETIN REMINDER: 
 

Remember to get all articles/announcements to 
secretary@springbranchpres.org as soon as you have them!  

Info received after the 20th of the month may be too late for the PresPress!  
 

[BULLETIN information is needed no later than the Wednesday before a service. ] 

If you are cleaning out closets and come across gently used toys, such as puzzles, 

blocks, large Legos or other stacking blocks, toys, cars, trucks, animals too large to 

be swallowed, or other manipulative play toys, please donate them in the box at the 

Church office for use in either the Prayground or Free Play Zone (for suppers in the 

Fellowship Hall)! Thank You!! 

PARLOR DESIGN 

The Property Group is looking for a dynamic group 
of people who are willing and able to help give the 
parlor a face lift! If you are interested and it is right 

up your alley, please contact Lisa Merritt at 
fake_momm@yahoo.com or 713-775-0033. 

Helpers are needed for compiling the lovely Sunday 

morning PowerPoint presentations we use in worship! 

Plenty of spots are available, training is provided, and it 

can be done from home, as it is not an overly difficult 

process. Please contact Patty Blome if you have any 

questions or are willing to help out! 

Behind the Scenes... 

Would you like to receive our weekly announcements 
via email every Friday? Sign-up by visiting our Church 

website: www.springbranchpres.org —  
CLICK on “sign up for our Mailing List” 

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Church’s Prayer Chain List? 
 

A Prayer Chain Email is sent to our 
“prayer warriors” when we receive 

word about someone in need.  
Contact the Church Office or Sarah 
Dikeman if you’d like to be added.  

mailto:fake_momm@yahoo.com
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Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 

SAVE THE DATE!  
 LIFELINE HEALTH SCREENINGS @ SBPC : 9-4 ON SEP 7TH 


